
 

 

Lethal Means Safety Committee  

Wednesday, April 10, 2024 1:00 PM – 2:15 PM 

 

Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4237288773?pwd=N3RWYkZlSTNuc0hWYVR3cTlRbDBxUT09 

  

Committee Members: Chair-Jonathan Hankins, Co-Chair Pam Pearce, Alyssa Callender, Megan Miller, Mike 

James, Steven Schneider 

Committee Members not in Attendance: Co-Chair Kellie McWilliams, , Casey Curry, Daniell Zeigler, Debra 

Darmata, Galli Murray, Meghan Crane, Ryan Price, Shanda Hochstetler 

Staff: Annette Marcus (AOCMHP), Jenn Fraga (AOCMHP) 

Guests: Kristine O’Brien 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4237288773?pwd=N3RWYkZlSTNuc0hWYVR3cTlRbDBxUT09


 

 

Time Topic/Who Notes 

1:00 Welcome, Announcements Welcome Kristine! 
 Follow-up from last meeting Action Items: 

- Galli and Megan Miller to meet with April in Clackamas County to 
ask if she knows where Narcan is being distributed and how it is 
done. 

- Jonathan said that we can also policy scan presentations that are 
being submitted to OPAT for initiatives that are happening in the 
state. 

 Policy Priority Discussion – Continue from March The Committee reviewed the Jamboard that was completed last month 
and added a sticky about additional resources for residential co-occurring 
care.  
 
Next steps: 

1. Jenn put list into bullet point form and send to committee for 
approval before May Executive meeting. 

2. Jenn draft email to Wagner about SB 1503 Task force about Alliance 
collaboration and partnership. 

 Initiative 1 Work: Collaborate with the 
Cultivating Solutions and other partners on safe 
storage legislation for the 2024 Short Session. 

Initiative Complete. Will shift to better reflect work moving forward.  
 
Suggested initiative: Collaborate with Representative Tran and other 
partners on safe storage legislation for the 2025 Legislative Session.  

 Initiative 2 Work: Understand and coordinate 
existing efforts at both local county and larger 
state levels around overdose prevention efforts 
to ensure we are not duplicating efforts in 
helping to introduce Narcan and fentanyl testing 

Side note not to include in the initiative but for awareness we may ask 
Data & Evaluation for TA around a survey for this. 



 

 

strips to schools and local public health 
authorities. 

 Initiative 3 Work: Monitor the lockbox project 
held by AOCMHP to provide support as 
appropriate and ensure lockboxes are distributed 
accessibly across the state. 

Email will be going out this week for orders with the first priority being 
Community Mental Health Programs (CMHPs). After that first priority, 
they will be opened up to others.  
 
Jonathan thinks that Lucina’s idea of partnering with a local manufacturer 
is a good long-term idea to have a steady flow of safe storage devices from 
a local company. The cost of manufacturing is about the same as what we 
would pay if buying them from Amazon.  
 
Jonathan discussed the focus group from 4-years ago with Susan Keys. He 
thinks this would be a good idea to do some again as follow-up and to see 
what changes come from the focus groups. Jenn and Kristine thinks this is 
a good idea to move forward. 
 
Steve shared that he is going to be holding focus groups with firearm 
owners and asking some questions similar to what Jonathan discussed. He 
believes he will have information to share from these in the fall.  
 
Jonathan and Steve believe that gun locks aren’t the best and most 
accessible things to hand out. They both shared anecdotal evidence in 
support of this from firearm owners.  

2:15 Adjourn  

 


